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December 9, 2010

Mike Brown

Saginaw Park public water system
922 Old Town Loop Rd.

Qakland, OR 97462

RE: Notice of Violation for the Saginaw Park public water system, PWS OR4100996

You are a water supplier as defined in Oregon Revised Statute (ORS) 448.115(12) and
Oregon Administrative Rule (OAR) 333-061-0020(211), and have specific
respongibilities that are defined in OAR 333-061-0025.

You own and operate Saginaw Park, which is a community public water system serving
between 10 and 100 people, and subject to regulation under ORS 448.115 to 448.290 and
OAR 333-061-0005 to 333-061-0290.

Pursuant to its authority under ORS 448.150, the Oregon Department of Human Services,
Office of Environmental Public Health, Drinking Water Program (Agency) has
conducted an investigation of the Saginaw Park public water system. This investigation
has found that you are not meeting your responsibilities as a water supplier due to the
following violations of the Oregon Drinking Water Quality Act (ORS 448.115 to ORS
448.290) and rules.

s Violation No. 1: You failed to take immediate corrective action, as required by OAR
333-061-0025(2), when sample results from the Saginaw Park water system indicated
that levels of arsenic exceeded the maximum contaminant level (MCL) as specified in
OAR 333-061-0030(1).

You must immediately begin taking corrective action to reduce the concentration of

arsenic in the finished drinking water produced by the Saginaw Park water system so that

it is below the MCL specified in OAR 333-061-0030(1). You must also notify the

Agency of the corrective action to be taken at the Saginaw Park water system, and

comply with all applicable requirements specified in OAR 333-061-0005 to 333-061-
0290.
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Furthermore, you must immediately contact Katrinka Danielson of the Lane County -
Environmental Health Department at (541) 682-7462 and notify her of the actions
currently being taken to address the exceedance of the MCL for arsenic.

Thank you for your cooperation.

Respectfully,

Brad K. Dani6ls
Enforcement Coordinator

DHS - Drinking Water Program

cc:  Katrinka Danielson at the Lane County Environmental Health Department
Karen Kelley, DHS-DWP '
Casey Lyon, DHS DWP

By certified and first class mail



